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Public Report on Scotland’s Sudden Death Crisis 

Introduction 
Scotland faces a dire situation with an increasing number of sudden, avoidable 
deaths, particularly drug-related fatalities. This report, informed by in-depth 
analysis and personal narratives, reveals systemic failures in the investigation and 
reporting of these deaths and suggests a path forward that prioritizes compassion, 
transparency, and family involvement. 
 
Crisis Overview 
The crisis extends across various causes of death, with drug fatalities standing 
out due to their frequency and the mishandling of investigations. The current 
system, characterized by a lack of scrutiny and effective data use, hinders 
learning from these tragedies and prevents meaningful action. 
 
Investigation and Data Failures 
Investigations led by the Crown Office and Procurator Fiscal Service (COPFS) 
and the Scottish Fatalities Investigation Unit (SFIU) often lack the depth and 
integrity needed to uncover the truth behind sudden deaths. There is a disturbing 
trend of reclassifying potential homicides as suicides or accidents, which, 
combined with a lack of transparent and accountable processes, obscures the real 
issues and stifles necessary public dialogue. 
 
Families in the Fight for Justice 
Families affected by these systemic failures share harrowing experiences of 
ignored evidence and manipulated findings. Their struggle for recognition and 
justice highlights the urgent need for reform in how sudden deaths are 
investigated and how families are involved in the process. 
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Statistical Analysis and Misdirection 
Statistical analysis shows a deceptive portrayal of homicide rates and causes of 
death, masking the reality of the crisis. The implementation of the SFIU and 
changes in reporting practices correlate with an artificial reduction in homicide 
rates, raising questions about the authenticity of reported improvements. 
 
Need for Systemic Change 
The current structure fails to hold responsible parties accountable, resulting in a 
trivialization of the crisis. The low public scrutiny and delayed responses to 
sudden deaths underscore a system that prioritizes institutional reputation over 
the well-being and justice for individuals and families. 
 
Comparative Insights 
Looking at the practices in other countries, like England, Wales, and Ireland, 
reveals a stark contrast in handling sudden deaths, particularly with the more 
inclusive and transparent coroner's inquest system. 
 
Conclusion and Call to Action 
The crisis of sudden death in Scotland requires immediate attention and 
substantial reform. By embracing a more thorough, family-centric approach and 
learning from successful models in other jurisdictions, Scotland can address this 
crisis effectively. It’s time for Scotland to acknowledge the gravity of the 
situation and commit to a system that values every life and learns from every 
loss. 
 
This FAVORUK public report aims to shed light on the ongoing crisis and 
catalyse the necessary conversations and actions to initiate real and lasting 
change in Scotland’s approach to sudden deaths. 
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For more information please contact Annemarie@faceandvoicesofrecoveryuk.org or 
stuartgraham.graham@gmail.com  
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